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Office Bearers and Committee for 2022

PRESIDENT David Grant (Lea) 5862 3501      0400 646 662 2 Oak Crt, Numurkah 

VICE PRESIDENT Trevor Dainton (Janis) 5831 1359      0423 678 379 4 Ann Wood Nook, Shepparton 

SECRETARY Barry Croke (Margaret)                        0488 058 231 80 Laws Dr, Kialla 

TREASURER Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

COMMITTEE Julie Tyrrell (Lynn) 5857 2810      0400 810 054 3876 Midland Hwy, Stanhope 

Lorraine Tainton 5827 1279      0409 956 074 10 Dean Dr, Kialla 

David Vibert (Janet) 5823 5433      0438 575 971 22 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

Neil Rutherford (Bev) 0457 913082   0439 098943 51 Bond St, Kyabram 

Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466  3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

CLUB CAPTAIN John Truman (Pauline) 5823 1340      0418 597 626 29 Gordon Dr, Kialla 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Brendan Walsh (Melissa) 5821 7334      0418 103 739 114 Hayes St, Shepparton 

PROPERTY OFFICER Ken Cuthbert (Joy) 5822 2023      0409 415 741 2 Loddon Crt, Shepparton 

VEHICLE SAFETY Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

OFFICERS

CLUB PERMIT  Peter Vibert 5823 5865      0408 333 172 7 Cardinia Crt, Kialla 

OFFICERS  

(renewals)

FEDERATION DELEGATES Lloyd and Kris Healey 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

A.O.M.C. DELEGATE Alan Lavis (Pat) 5821 6395      0417 084 679 4 Mehmet Ave, Grahamvale 

LIBRARIAN Neil Hammond 5826 2275 17 Robinson St, Murchison 

SUB-COMMITTEES 

CATERING   PRESIDENT Julie Mahoney                        0438 040 371 2 Benson Crt, Shepparton 

SECRETARY        Lorraine Threlfall          TREASURER       Bev Brownley     0439 098943

COMMITTEE        Sue Agosta,  Evie Boschetti,  Kris Healey,  Judy Mellington,  Bill Winters,  Cheryl Simpson

SWAP            PRESIDENT Lloyd Healey (Kris) 5829 9022      0458 299 466 3550 Katamatite Rd, Congupna 

SECRETARY Lindsay Braybon                        0477 087 997 PO Box 99, Numurkah 

COMMITTEE
      Harold Battersby,       Ann Bell,        Glenn Braybon,        Kris Healey,    
      Kelvin Ivers,   Trevor McKenzie,    Neil Rutherford,    Julie Mahoney,    Bev Brownley 

BUILDING      PRESIDENT Greg Sutherland (Kerry)                        0411 614 224 545 Midland Hwy, Shepp East 

COMMITTEE     Ken Cuthbert,   Barry Galvin,  David Grant,  Lloyd Healey,  Alan Lavis 

SOCIAL GROUP Col Grace (President)      Sandra Pozzobon (Secretary)      Les Williams (Treasurer) 

COMMITTEE       Trevor Dainton,  Wal Simpson,   Grace Ennis 

CLUB CAR PHOTOS      Hugh MacFadyen (Robyn)  5821 5192      0409 215 112  15 Varcoe St, Shepparton 

FRONT COVER - TROPHY WINNERS AT THE DECEMBER 2021 CONCOURS

JOHN HILL TROPHY 
FOR BEST MOTORCYCLE 

1918 TRIUMPH Model H motorcycle George and Mary Coad 

JOHN STEWART MEMORIAL TROPHY 
FOR BEST PRESENTED VEHICLE 

1928 WHIPPET Model 96 tourer John and Jenny Grieve 

BARRY COLLISON MEMORIAL TROPHY 
(PEOPLE’S CHOICE) 

1951 DODGE Wayfarer coupe Hugh and Robyn MacFadyen 

DUSTY SHAW MEMORIAL TROPHY  
FOR BEST INDIVIDUAL EFFORT 

1953 AUSTIN A40 Somerset sedan David and Lea Grant 

          ROLLS-ROYCE PERPETUAL TROPHY FOR CLUB MEMBERS OF THE YEAR Neil Rutherford

      Statement of Purposes
     To foster recovery, restoration and preservation of all types of self propelled vehicles that fall within the broad meaning of the terms - 

Veteran   (pre 31-12-1918) 
Vintage      (1-1-1919 to 31-12-1930) 
Classic       (1-1-1931 to vehicles older than 25 years) 

     To conduct the sport of motor vehicle rally driving so as to promote and encourage that sport. 
     To conduct such events and activities as the Committee considers appropriate to: 
           (a)  increase the members’ awareness of our motoring heritage, and 
           (b)  enable the exchange of information and vehicle parts between similar clubs and interested members of  the public. 

Goulburn Valley Motor Vehicle Drivers Club Inc
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ADDRESS ALL G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc., 
CORRESPONDENCE TO: P. O. BOX 704, 

SHEPPARTON.      3632. 
WEB-SITE: http://www.gvmvdc.com.au
E-MAIL: gvmvdc@iinet.net.au

MONTHLY Held in the G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc. Clubrooms,  40 Grahamvale Rd, Grahamvale (northeastern 
MEETINGS outskirts of Shepparton) on the second Thursday of each month, starting at 8.00pm. 

New members and visitors are welcome to attend. 

COMMITTEE Meets in the Clubrooms on the fourth Thursday of each month except December.

MEMBERSHIP Membership Fees for 2022 are $70.00 ($40 if joining after May).  

Financial year is from the Annual General Meeting in November.  

Subs can be paid directly into the Club’s bank account GVMVDC Inc. at the Bendigo Bank. 

BSB  633 000   Acct No  1366 25076.  Include your name and membership number as details. 

MONTHLY G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc.  monthly rallies are run on the  Sunday after the meeting  each month, unless 
RALLIES otherwise arranged,  starting at the Clubrooms at 10.00am.     Slower vehicles may leave earlier 

if they wish.            Members without a rally car can come modern or turn up and get a lift with 
somebody. Members are reminded to fill out the rally attendance sheet some time during the run. 

CLUB SHOP Lapel badges   (members) $4.00   Wind jacket $50.00
           (for non-members) $5.00   Windcheaters  (depending on size) $20 - $30
Car Badges (members only)      $16.00 T-shirts (depending on size/style) $15 - $25
            Contact the club librarian. Caps $15.00  
CD/DVD of past Journals (pdf)     $2.00 Windscreen stickers $3.00  
Club calendars (A4 or A3)      free Embroidered patch of club logo $3.00
Car details sheet (A4 laminated) $1.00                   Contact the club librarian. 
            Contact Brendan Walsh.                  You can contact these members at a monthly club meeting.

RED PLATE When your Club Permit is due for renewal, you can: 

VEHICLE -  bring the papers to a club meeting for signing, 

PERMIT -  post them with a self-addressed envelope to G.V.M.V.D.C.Inc Permit Officer,  c/-  P.O. Box 6, 

RENEWALS Shepparton 3632 and the Permit Officer will sign them and return them, or 

-  post them to the Permit Officer with a cheque and an envelope addressed to VicRoads 

and the Permit Officer will sign them and send them on. 

  See the Permit Officers at a meeting for further details.   You can also contact Peter Vibert 

   on 0408 333 172  or  5823 5865  to arrange a time.    Peter lives at 7 Cardinia Court, Kialla Lakes. 

CLUB LIBRARY A full listing of the Club’s books, manuals and DVDs is available in the library at club meetings. 

CAR PHOTOS Each member is entitled to have one car photo on the wall at no cost. Give your 220x140mm 
photo to Hugh MacFadyen with your details and the car’s details. He will do the framing. 
Further photos can be done for $10 each. See Hugh for details. 

JOURNAL Contributions for the next Journal should be to the Editor by the end of this month. 

“Guess who I ran across yesterday!”
Modern Motor, October 1965 
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It is sad to announce that our Club Captain, John Truman has found it necessary to resign his position 
due to ill health. As you all probably know, John has had quite a battle with cancer this year, and just when he 
thought he was well on the mend and ready to resume responsibilities, he was hit with a very severe case of 
Covid. I am sure that the whole club joins with me in thanking John for his efforts as Club Captain, and wishing 
John a speedy recovery. We look forward to seeing the John Truman we know back again at club functions as 
soon as possible. 

Thankfully, Hughie MacFadyen who has been acting as Deputy Club Captain in John’s absence, has 
agreed to take over John’s role as Club Captain for the rest of this year. Hughie was formally elected to the 
position at the Committee Meeting held on 28th July 2022.  

We have coming up in the next few months a couple of very important events for the club. 
Firstly, we have the Swap meet on the 11th September. The success of this event has a great bearing on the 
finances of this club and in turn on the value of the subs we pay each year. Without the SWAP over the past 
couple of years, the club finances have been stretched so that more so than perhaps ever before it is most 
important that we make this year’s event a great success. If you are able to spend just an hour or two on the 
day to help out on a gate or food stall, or wherever, please let Lloyd Healey know. We are also looking for 
help in setting up the event on Saturday 10th, and also cleaning up afterwards on Sunday. Your help anywhere 
at any time would be greatly appreciated. 

Secondly, there is the 50th Anniversary of the club’s foundation, to be held over the weekend of 25th-
27th November 2022. Julie Mahoney and her team, in conjunction with the Events Committee, are doing a 
great job in making arrangements for this event. The club was actually founded on 26th November 1970 so this 
in fact our 52nd anniversary, but due to Covid we were unable to celebrate the occasion in 2020 and 2021. A 
Dinner Dance will be held at the Woolshed, Emerald Bank, on Friday 25th November with cost of the meal at 
$25.00 per head and drinks at bar prices. The Committee has decided to subsidise the cost of the band for the 
night. The Committee has also decided to provide a BBQ for the Concours and Christmas Party on Sunday 
27th November. If you have not already put your name down to attend, please contact Julie Mahony at your 
earliest. 

Regards, 
David Grant    

It’s less than five weeks until the Swap Meet, so please check the updated rosters to see when you’re 
helping. Please let the organisers know as soon as possible if you can’t help at the time you’re rostered on. If 
your name isn’t in there and you can help, let them know too. We all should be helping out on this one day of 
the year as it’s the club’s main source of income (that we’ve missed out on for two years). 

Our club’s 50th Anniversary celebrations are on in November. Hopefully we can get a big attendance. 
Please let Julie know if you plan to attend the dinner dance on November 25th. 

See you at the meeting. Don’t forget to wear your name badge at the meeting so everyone knows who 
you are!  

Regards,  
Brendan Walsh

President’s Report

From the Editor

CONTENTS   4. Meeting Minutes  14. Club Survey, FIVA Report 
5. Committee, New members  16. Swap rosters 
6. Catering reports, Member news 18. Wanted 
8. Coming Up 18. For Sale, Found 
10. Rally reports 21. Driver’s Calendar 

Marong Picnic    –    28th August 

           If you’re not receiving a monthly email advising of a new Journal being available on our 
website, then you need to let me know! Just send a message to the Club’s email address (top of 
page 2) and I’ll add you to the list. Over 150 members now get this monthly message, plus other 
messages from the Club between Journals.
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     Minutes of the General Meeting held Thursday 
14th July 2022 at the clubrooms with 59 members in 
attendance plus visitors, and apologies from 25 
members being recorded. 

President David Grant opened the meeting at 8pm 
explaining the building’s safety protocols.  Visitor 
Doug Terrill was welcomed, together with guest 
speaker Josh Powles and Whitney Powles. 
Particular mention was made of John Truman’s 
return to club meetings after several months of 
medical treatments.  New member, Tom Brown, was 
presented with his club name badge and a copy of 
GVMVDC constitution and by-laws. 

Minutes: 
The minutes of the June 9 general meeting, as 
published in the Journal, were accepted following the 
motion from Neil Rutherford, second Ray Harrison.
There was no business arising from the minutes. 

Correspondence: 
Outwards:   
 Note to Julie Mahoney following her letter to the 

committee on behalf of the Catering s/c that 
outlined arrangements for November 
celebrating fifty years of club activity. 

 Letters to new members (K & K Meka and G & 
E Brown) 

Inwards:       
 OAMC note about delegates meeting for August 

27 at Seymour. 
 Insurance quotation for club. 
 Bendigo Bank statements. 
 Eleven newsletters from other clubs. 

Acceptance of correspondence followed the motion 
from Allan Weeks, seconded Don Brisbane. 

REPORTS: 
Treasurer’s Report
Peter Vibert presented his three page report noting 
that the Catering s/c had been provided with an 
advance in preparation for the SWAP event.  Report 
accepted following motion of Peter Vibert, seconded 
Leigh Johnston. 

Events s/c 
John Truman thanked the members who assisted 
Hugh MacFadyen carry out his Club Captain duties 
in recent months.  John assured members that the 
hospital had given him a RWC today and he was 
eager to be back with the sub-committee.   Hugh 
MacFadyen outlined forthcoming events including 
July 20 visit to SAM followed by lunch at RSL.  The 

August 17 run to Rushworth and Colbinabbin will be 
fully described in the August Journal, together with 
the August 28 Federation Picnic.   Hugh expressed 
hope that many of our club’s cars can depart the 
clubrooms at 8am on August 28 for the trip to 
Marong.  Our Catering s/c will be providing a meal 
for the Chrysler Club visit (by bus) to MOVE on 
September 28. 

SWAP s/c 
Lloyd Healey invited any plumber members to 
contact him to check the BBQ equipment.  The 
Shepparton Council seem to be continuing to set up 
administrative hurdles with repeat, but different, 
demands about aspects of the document providing for 
approval of the use of the Showgrounds.  Lloyd is 
persevering. 

Federation report 
VicRoads privatised as of 1.7.2022 but the Victorian 
Govt has not responded to the Federation’s enquiry 
about the consequences to registration conditions for 
heritage vehicles.  The Federation of Veteran, 
Vintage and Classic Vehicles Clubs will meet at 
Congupna on Saturday August 6.  Lloyd indicated 
that it would be great to have GVMVDC vehicles on 
display when the Federation meets.  Lloyd handed 
the Secretary the Bendigo SWAP meeting form 
calling for volunteers on Nov.11-13.  Bendigo was 
provided with five members names. 

AOMC 
Alan Lavis and Leigh Johnston will attend the 
Seymour August 27 delegates meeting. 

Catering s/c
Julie Mahoney spoke about arrangements for 
November 25, 26 and 27 to celebrate the 50th

Anniversary.  See her report in the July Journal. 

Social s/c
Trevor Dainton asked members to contact John 
Pozzobon by July 27 if intending to be at their 
Saturday July 30 gathering. 

Library
Neil Hammond spoke about the librarian role he has 
had since 2000, recounting how the collection had 
grown and serviced members.  Particular mention 
was made of a Morris Minor book written for 
Australian enthusiasts, plus now historic DVDs 
available about former Redex trials and Bathurst 
events. 

General Meeting Minutes
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Club History 
Ken O’Connor described his task of updating the club 
history.  He wants to see all members involved. 
Therefore he hopes members can give him a story 
plus photograph that provides commentary about 
both their vehicle(s) and themselves. 

Red Plate Report
Peter Vibert drew attention to the listing of vehicles 
presently registered with the club and displayed on 
the eastern wall.  It includes 271 vehicles, the oldest 
manufactured in 1912.  Some 22 makes are listed. 
Fords (34) were most popular followed by Holden 
then Mercedes and MG. 

Maintenance s/c 
Greg Sutherland spoke of an impending working bee 
to spread mulch and plant a few trees.  Date to be 
announced. 

GUEST SPEAKER: 
Josh Powell, a past employee at 
Furphy’s Shepparton factory and an 
avid collector of equipment 
manufactured by Furphys spoke 
about the organisation’s early history and items in his 
collection plus those displayed in the Museum of 
Vehicle Evolution display.  We learnt that Furphy 
water carts were part of military training camps in 
Australia in WWI but at overseas campaigns the 
water carts did not come from Shepparton as they 
were built by HV McKay in Sunshine and another 
Australian factory. 

GENERAL BUSINESS: 
 President David mentioned the enjoyable time 

provided by the Christmas in July function. 
 Members who have lost their club badges were 

asked to contact Barry Croke so a replacement 
could be arranged. 

BUY, SWAP, SELL:
 Bruce Spencer indicated he had a two-cylinder 

Ruston engine complete with a set of gaskets. 
 George Coad (0488-583 161) indicated he 

wished to sell: 
o 1922 Buick 
o 1922 Dodge 
o 1957 Vauxhall 
o Mid-1950s Goliath 2 cylinder 

Meeting was closed at 9.05pm. 

     Notes from the Committee meeting held on 28th

July 2022.
 A letter of thanks was to be sent to John 

Truman for his contribution as Club Captain. 
The Committee accepted Hugh MacFadyen’s 
agreement to take over the role. 

 Invitations were received from the Merrigum 
Historical Society and the Deniliquin District 
Club for events in October. 

 Treasurer Peter tabled his financial report. The 
annual subs for 2023 were recommended to 
stay at $70, to be presented to members at the 
August meeting. 

 It is likely that clubs will have to submit their 
financial records for taxation consideration 
from July 2023. 

 Hugh outlined recent events and club runs 
being planned for the next few months. 

 The Swap Committee are working towards this 
year’s swap meet. A licensed food handler is 
required at every food sales location. Stall 
holders will be asked for details of any public 
liability insurance they have. 

 External works have recently been carried out 
at the clubrooms. 

 Librarian Neil will take over the sales of club 
regalia from Kris Healey. 

 Arrangements for the 50th anniversary 
celebrations are proceeding. The Club will be 
contributing funds to partly cover the costs of 
the weekend.  

 Ken Cuthbert has updated the club’s asset 
register. 

 The new honour board is nearly finished. 
 Barry Croke spoke of the current Covid 

situation. The club will continue to provide 
masks at indoor functions for any members 
that want to use them. 

 Snr Const Jodie Middleton will be guest 
speaker at the August meeting, talking about 
scams and security. 

 Barry spoke about the future threats to heritage 
motoring clubs, including from the move away 
from internal combustion engines. We need to 
ensure that the public is informed about the 
benefits of our hobby. A survey of our 
members will be the first step in this process.  

Committee Notes

    We welcome one membership change from provisional to full this month. 
No.                   Names Home Vehicles 
746 Rob FLETCHER & Barb LLOYD Tatura ’71 ALFA ROMEO, ’99 ALFA ROMEO

New Members
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Firstly, a huge THANK YOU to all those club members who completed the food handling course, 
ready for the Swap Meet in September. it was a fantastic response and will certainly help with the smooth and 
safe running of the Swap. Great teamwork everyone! 

It is now a Council requirement that we have a person with a food handling certificate in attendance 
at all times in each food handling area. If anyone else would like to do the online course, the website is as 
follows:  https://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au  The more people we have covering our food preparation areas, 
the easier and safer it will be. Please send a copy of your completed certificate to either Lloyd or myself as a 
reference. (eg via mobile phone) 

On August 6th, we catered for the Federation Meeting at the Congupna Hall. Again, a huge thank you 
to all those who helped out on the day to make the catering effort run so smoothly. The Swap Meet is now 
only weeks away and planning for that is progressing well. On September 28th we will be catering for the 
National Chrysler Club visit to M.O.V.E., so it’s certainly a busy time at the moment. 

Plans are gathering momentum for our weekend of 50th Celebrations.  
Dinner Dance 25th November: The cost of our Dinner has now been set at $55.00 a head. The Splinters Band 
will be playing, with all proceeds being donated to Hospice. We must also thank Angela and Cam Mangiameli 
who run the Woolshed, for providing a free dinner to each of the 10-12 band members, which is a sizable 
donation and very much appreciated.  

Please remember to add your name to the list of those coming on the night.  
I have the list at each meeting or you can phone me on 0438-040 371 

Club Run to Colbinabbin/Shiraz Republic Winery 26th November: Hugh MacFadyen has offered to get this 
organised for us. Thanks Hughey. 
Christmas Party and Concours 27th November: The Club’s Committee has decided to provide a BBQ lunch 
on the day, so that is great. 

More news as plans progress, 
Julie Mahoney 

Catering Committee News

Member News

From The Adviser, 20 July 2022
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From The Adviser, 13 July 2022

From The Adviser, 3 August 2022

Member News

Revealed: Piastri to replace Ricciardo at McLaren in 2023 
After much drama in the past week over the future of Oscar Piastri, RacingNews365.com 
has learnt that the Australian will be racing for McLaren in 2023. 
Alpine reserve driver Oscar Piastri has agreed a deal to race for McLaren in 2023 in place 
of Daniel Ricciardo, RacingNews365.com has learnt. 
The Australian's future has been the subject of much debate this week, with Alpine releasing 
a statement on Tuesday saying Piastri would replace the Aston Martin-bound Fernando 
Alonso at the French squad next year. 
However, in a remarkable turn of events, the 21-year-old released a statement of his own 
just two hours later refuting the claims that he would be racing for the Enstone team in 2023. 
Piastri was known to be admired by other teams, having previously been linked with a loan move to Williams, 
and RacingNews365.com has learned from sources in Australia that Piastri has signed a contract at McLaren that would see 
him partner Lando Norris and replace compatriot Riccardo at the Woking squad in 2023. 
FIA's contract recognition board, where all F1 contracts are checked for validity, is said to have validated Piastri's new contract 
with McLaren at the expense of his existing deal with Alpine. 
RacingNews365.com understands that Piastri has a contract with Alpine for 2022, but not for 2023. His 2022 deal is said to 
contain an option on Piastri's services for 2023, but that option was not exercised within the required 30 days of signing that 
contract. 
The FIA's contract recognition board ruled that there was no valid contract between Alpine and Piastri before 2023, leaving 
McLaren free to agree a deal with the Australian. 
Piastri's deal with McLaren was said to have been finalised on the evening of July 30, before Fernando Alonso's move to Aston 
Martin was confirmed on August 1. 
Under Formula 1's regulations, Alpine cannot challenge the board's decision, as F1 teams have previously unanimously decided 
that it is the highest body that can rule on contractual matters. 
Piastri's move leaves Ricciardo's F1 future up in the air. The Australian's best bet may be replacing Alonso at Alpine, for whom 
he drove in 2019 and 2020 in its previous guise of Renault. 

From RacingNews365.com, 5 August 2022
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**Monthly Club Meeting – 11th August 2022     
This month we will have a guest speaker, Senior Constable Chris Westrope from 

Victoria Police, speaking about scams and other security matters. Hope to see you there. 
As noted elsewhere, masks and sanitiser will be provided for those who need them. 

**Coffee run to Rushworth and Colbinabbin – Wednesday 17th August 2022 
Leaving the car park opposite Mooroopna McDonalds at 9.30am, travelling via 

Toolamba, Murchison to Rushworth then on to Colbinabbin. 
Morning Tea – Motofinish Cafe, 27 High Street, Rushworth 
Lunch            – Colbinabbin Country Hotel, 18 Mitchell Street, Colbinabbin. 

Further directions will be given at starting point. 

Lunch Menu – please complete choice list at meeting or ring Hughie 0409-215 112 
Chicken Parmigiana           $26 
Flathead tails – Battered                $26 
Lambs Fry and Bacon       $25 
Risotto, Leek, Mushroom and Lemon    $24 
Vegetable Lasagne                           $24 

Saturday Social Day, Kialla – 20th August 2022 
Our next Social Club meeting will be held at the Peppermill on Saturday 20th August 

2022 at 12pm. 
Please let Sandra know by Wednesday 17th for those interested in joining us.     

Phone: 5823 1410 and leave a message. 

**Federation Picnic, Marong – 28th August 2022 
GVMVDC members must show their GVMVDC membership card or their club 

magazine to gain free entry. 
Leaving from car park opposite Mooroopna McDonalds 8am. 
Second meeting point Stanhope Sports Ground 
Toilet Stop Goornong 
There will be no traffic movement in the display area between 10.30am and 1.00pm. 
Onsite catering by Rotary.  Enquiries to Neil 0408-033 839. 

SHEPPARTON SWAP MEET
Sunday Sept 11, 2022

SHEPPARTON SHOWGROUNDS, 

HIGH ST (MIDLAND HWY), SHEPPARTON  

6m x 6m OUTDOOR SITES $20 ENTRY $5

                 (Probably sold out beforehand)           ( Children under 14 free )

Gates open at 6.30am for stall holders.   General public 7.00am. 
No alcohol. No camping. No dogs allowed. 

Lunch and refreshments available.    Parts pickup service available. 
For further information contact:  Lloyd or Kristine Healey on  0438-294 351 

www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

Coming Up (or not!)Coming Up 
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Euroa Show & Shine, Seven Creeks Park – 2nd October 2022 
Come and have a great day on the beautiful banks of the Seven Creeks, especially 

if you’ve got a vintage car!  This year’s theme is the 1920s, so get those older cars out for 
a run – it’s only 50km from Shepp to Euroa. 

There will be all sorts of entertainment for the kids, as well as more than 70 trophies for the vehicles. 
Entry is $10/show car (inc. driver), $5/motorbike (inc. rider), $5/adult, Under-16 free. 

For further details contact Ross Holt 0417-562 059 or euroashowandshine@outlook.com

Motorclassica Concours d’Elegance, Melbourne – 7th-9th October 2022 
Entries are now open for this year’s Motorclassica, and it has been “re-imagined”. 

There will be classes for older classics as well as celebrations of Ferrari, Shelby, Bertone, 
Lotus, Porsche and well-preserved original cars. To enter your vehicle or get further 
information, go to https://www.motorclassica.com.au/ . 

**Run to Euroa Gardens – Wednesday 19th October 2022 
More details in the next Journal. 

East Gippsland 50th Anniversary Rally – 28th October-1st November 2022 
This is the Melbourne Cup weekend rally that happens every third year, in 

rotation with our Rally of the Valley and the Gateway to Gippsland Rally. 
Entry forms are available on the club’s website ( eghac.org ) and will close on 

9th September. If you’re planning to attend, it’s important to book your accommodation 
early as Bairnsdale is pretty busy that weekend. 

To register your interest, contact Rally Director Graham Young at  
 PO Box 120 Orbost 3888
 triannualrally@gmail.com
 0428-541 925 

**Mid-Murray Meander Rally – 17th-28th April 2023 
We will be conducting a rally over 11 nights and 12 days from Monday April 17th

2023 until Friday April 28th 2023.  We shall be visiting Albury, Barham and Tooleybuc, our 
touring route will encompass many interesting and scenic drives suitable for veteran, vintage 
and classic motor vehicles.   

Your rally committee will be organising many interesting attractions and sights to 
see over the 12 days.  For those who have not experienced a rally, why not come along for a great opportunity 
to meet like-minded people and have a fully organised holiday with fellow club members. 
Payments by instalments as detailed : 

July $825 September $825 November $825  February 2023 $TBA 
     To secure your entry to the Rally, please call Julie Tyrrell 0400-810 054 or email julietyr@bigpond.net.au
or call Leigh Johnston on 0409-645 556. 
Payment details   BSB 633 000  Account No  139718027   Account name GVMVDC Inc Rally 2 acc

Please make sure that you put your name in the reference.  
Or post a cheque (make payable to GVMVDC Inc) to  

Leigh Johnston  18 Richards Street  Kyabram  3620. 

If you’d like to run a long-distance touring rally next year,  
please contact the Committee with your ideas. 
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Christmas in July, Albury – 9th-10th July 2022 
Most members met at the club rooms Saturday morning for a 

9.30 start. 
Our first stop was at Thompson’s Beach at Cobram where we 

met up with the rest of our group that had traveled from Kyabram, 
Numurkah etc and enjoyed morning tea. After this we travelled to 
Mulwala to visit the Yarrawonga Mulwala Pioneer Museum which 
was very interesting with a lot of interesting exhibits to inspect. 
Following this we adjourned to the Mulwala Water Ski Club where we enjoyed lunch in their Chinese 
restaurant. 

After lunch we continued along the Riverina Highway travelling through Corowa and Howlong, a very 
picturesque and pleasant drive, before arriving at our accommodation in Albury at the Siesta resort.  

After a bit of mingling during happy hour it was time to get into the restaurant for our Christmas 
dinner. We had the unexpected pleasure of 
the company of former members Max and 
Robyn Schier for dinner. The meals 
provided were excellent and enjoyed by all, 
a surprise for the night was a visit from 
Santa himself who distributed Kris Kringle 
presents. More of a surprise then Santa was 
Santa’s sleigh, which was an immaculately 
restored 1958 Chevrolet Corvette, red of 
course.The restaurant also had a piano 
which Max made use of later in the 
evening. 

In the morning we were treated to 
a superb smorgasbord breakfast, there was 
everything you could imagine to eat from 
bacon and eggs through to pancakes. The 
Jones family and staff really looked after us 
and made our stay at the Siesta very 

enjoyable.After breakfast club members headed homewards, some visiting friends or relatives in Albury, or 
checking out Peards Nursery or Myer. Some just meandered home back along the Riverina Highway stopping 
at the Corowa whiskey and chocolate factory for morning tea, and would you believe more to eat! 

Leigh Johnston 

Those who attended :       Christmas Jul2022
Hugh and Robyn MacFadyen and John Dhosi 1952 DODGE  Kingsway sedan
Robin and Christine Pilcher 1954 CHEVROLET  Advance-Design pick-up
John and Helen Dry 1958 WOLSELEY  1500 sedan
Colin and Fay Cox 1958 WOLSELEY  1500 sedan
John and Jenny Grieve 1962 JAGUAR  3.4 Mk 2 sedan
Leigh and Lynne Johnston 1967 HOLDEN  HR Premier sedan
David and Lea Grant 1968 JAGUAR  240 sedan
Ray Harrison 1970 FORD  Capri Mk I coupe
Max Schier 1973 MG  B GT coupe
Allan and Jean Weeks 1976 PEUGEOT  504 sedan
Lynton and Judy Burkitt 1976 TRIUMPH  2500TC sedan
Brian and Evie Boschetti 1990 MERCEDES-BENZ  SL500 AMG coupe
Ross and Ann Smith 1993 MERCEDES-BENZ  180E sedan
Patricia and Alan Lavis 1997 BMW  Z3 roadster
Graeme Sinclair 2007 BMW  Z4 roadster
Ian and Margaret Bryant 2016 FORD  Mustang coupe
Bill and Glenys Holyman Modern 

Rally Report 
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Coffee run to Shepparton Art Museum (SAM), 20th July 2022 
35 members braved the cold to arrive at S.A.M. at 10am and enjoyed the warmth and 

hospitality once inside. After enjoying coffee in the restaurant members were given a conducted 
tour of the museum by three well-informed guides. Looking out from the fourth floor over Lake 
Victoria was also a treat. 

Around 25 members then enjoyed lunch and a chat at the R.S.L. 
Hughie MacFadyen 

Those who attended :       coffee SAM Jul2022
John and Helen Dry 1958 WOLSELEY  1500 sedan
Phil Podbury 1958 ROVER  P4 90 sedan
Ruth and Ross Organ 1962 SINGER  Gazelle 1600 sedan
Rob and Bev Asquith 1964 WOLSELEY  24/80 Mk II sedan
Ian Organ 1966 HILLMAN  Minx
Peter Vibert 1967 MERCEDES-BENZ  250SE coupe
Patricia and Alan Lavis 1988 BMW  735i sedan
Don and Lorraine Brisbane 2015 ALFA ROMEO Giulietta
Hugh and Robyn MacFadyen and John Dhosi John and Jenny Grieve Graham and Erlinda Brown

Graeme Smith and Joan Theyers Lloyd and Kris Healey Leigh and Lynne Johnston
Lynton and Judy Burkitt Colin and Fay Cox Helen and Gordon Newton

Ken Cuthbert Graeme Sinclair Lorraine Threlfall Julie Mahoney

Rally Report 
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Saturday Social Day, Kialla – 25th June 2022 

On Saturday July 30th 2022, our Social Club had lunch at the Peppermill. Although 
we only had a few turn up, it was nice to have lunch and a chat.  

Winter is always hard to get higher numbers because of the colder weather and 
illnesses. 

Hope to see you next month.  All members welcome. 
Sandra 

Federation Delegates’ Meeting, Congupna – 6th August 2022 

The Federation quarterly meeting was held in Congupna on Saturday and a few 
members brought along their classic cars for a display. Thanks to Lloyd and Kris for 
organising the meeting and to the Catering Committee for lunch. 

Brendan Walsh 

Those who displayed cars :       Federation Aug2022
John Grieve 1928 WHIPPET  Model 96 tourer
David Grant 1953 AUSTIN  A40 Somerset sedan
Phil Podbury 1958 ROVER  P4 90 sedan
Alan Lavis 1962 TRIUMPH  TR4 roadster
Brendan Walsh 1965 JAGUAR  3.8 S-type sedan
Barry Croke 1967 HUMBER  Snipe sedan
Lloyd Healey 1970 FORD  XW Falcon sedan
Rob Fletcher 1971 ALFA ROMEO  1750 GTV coupe
Denis Burr 1986 BMW  325e Baur cabriolet

Rally Report 

Rally Report 
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At the July committee meeting, a few minutes were spent discussing future 
threats to heritage motoring clubs and the hobby of their members.  As our world moves 
toward a zero-carbon economy there is increasing community acceptance of public 
policy that discriminates against the internal combustion engine (ICE). 

We need to be prepared to have a say about where heritage motoring is 
positioned as society rejigs its priorities. 

Locally we have not yet been impacted, but we are aware of talk about potential 
problems. Some overseas countries have already adopted policies to discourage ICE 
vehicles.  Examples include stricter emission controls, annual emission checks at road-worthies, restricting 
locations where operated, fuel excise, higher registration fees. 

Our task will be to show heritage motoring is not part of today’s transportation system. Rather, it 
provides our community/society with a carefully curated fleet, at no cost to the public purse, that demonstrates 
both the diversity and evolution of vehicles over the past 125 years.  It performs a similar role to that of the 
custodians of steam powered machines.  

Swaying public opinion starts with good data.  We need facts to back up our words. Then we need 
skilled publicity that can spread the ‘word’ about our hobby including its technical, social and community 
heritage benefits.  The Association of Motoring Clubs (AOMC) and the Federation of Veteran, Vintage and 
Classic Car Clubs (FVVCCC) will be part of this process.  But to be influential they also need facts, particularly 
those from their affiliated clubs. 

A survey of our membership could start the process.  The committee believes that the skills to devise, 
collate and interpret such a survey are within our club.  So we are suggesting a survey sub-committee for this 
task.  The survey could focus on aspects of what the club does plus what members value and hope for with 
their heritage motoring hobby.  It will be a great opportunity to learn more about our club and to even have a 
hand in shaping its future. 

At the August general meeting, members interested in volunteering to assist can make themselves 
known.  If unable to attend on August 11 please contact a committee member or the Secretary if you would be 
prepared to assist. 

FIVA is the 
World Federation for 
Historic Vehicles. It 
carried out a similar 
survey in 2020-2021, 
collecting data from 
almost 55,000 
enthusiasts around the 
world. 

The Council of 
Heritage Motor Clubs 
NSW participated in the 
survey and shared the 
results of the Australian 
data with AOMC and 
Federation. Here is 
part A of the results – 
Owners. I will print 
Part B (Vehicles) and 
Part C (Clubs) in the 
next couple of Journals.

Survey of Club Members
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CANTEEN       Julie Mahoney     0438-040 371

TIME 
EGG+BACON 

ROLLS 
TEA / 

COFFEE 
COLD 

DRINKS 
BAIN 

MARIE 
HOT 

DOGS 
PIES TILLS 

7 – 9am 
Evie Boschetti 
Sarah Hansen 

Liz Capuano 
Sue Borthwick

Megan Hansen 
Jenny 
Grieve 

Lyn Hawes Jan Sinclair Annette Wright 

9 – 11am 
Kaye McNabb 
Evie Boschetti 

Carolyn King 
Judy Bedford 

Marlene Kerwin 
Jenny 
Grieve 

Lynne Johnston 
Megan Hansen 

Jenni Blake
Julie Anderson 

Julie Grace 

11 – 1pm 
Evie Boschetti 
Sarah Hansen 

Lorraine Tainton 
Pam Brennan 

Sue Agosta 
Jenny 
Grieve 

Pauline Truman 
Joy 

Cuthbert 
Alex Gee 

Eugene McDonald

1 – 3pm Evie Boschetti Liz Capuano 
Lorraine  
Secomb

Jenny 
Grieve

Lorraine 
Threlfall

Heather 
Stuart

Sue Borthwick

7am EGG & BACON ROLLS      Robyn Pettigrew, Mary Coad 7am CHIPS Karen Mellington, Suzanne Watts 

6am SANDWICHES      Marilyn Dicker, Pat Lavis, Dorothy Heard, Glenys Holyman, Lynne Johnston                Changes 
shown shaded

BBQ East – Terry Brennan Bev Brownley

TIME COOKING SERVING BBQ HOT DOGS 
SERVING 

COLD 
TILL 

7 – 9am 
Peter Borthwick 

John Dry 
Peter Hansen Sue Agosta Meryl Zanelli Bruce Spencer 

Sandra Gravina 
Helen Dry 

Cheryl Simpson 
Marie Harris 

9 – 10 
Anthony Berdini 
John Pettigrew 

Margaret Croke Leigh Johnston
Ken 

Muston 
Dawn Muston Lorraine 

Secomb
Christine 
Pilcher 

Lorraine Threlfall 
David Morrison 

10 – 11 
Stuart Zanelli 
Help Needed! 

Michael 
Whitford 

Peter Hansen 
Lynton 
Burkitt 

Annette Johnstone 

11 – 12 
John Dhosi 

Leigh Johnston 
Dom 

Monteleone 
Margaret Croke

Peter 
Hansen 

Judy Burkitt 

 Joe Scrimizzi 
Steve Watts 

Sandra Pozzobon 
Caitlyn Hansen 12 – 1pm 

Ken Cuthbert 
Denis Zanelli 

Stuart Zanelli Judy Burkitt Help Needed! Help Needed!

1 – 3pm 

BBQ West – Fred Williams

TIME COOKING SERVING DRINKS TILL 

7 – 9am Min Innes-Irons Ken O’Connor Fred Williams Dot Britt Jenni Blake Fay Cox 

Elaine 
Williams 

Bev 
Asquith 

9 – 10 
Murray 

Robinson 
Jack Nind 

Jeanette 
Robinson 

Jenny Andrews 
Robyn 

MacFadyen 
Doug Andrews 

10 – 11 David Russell Colin Cox Peter Daldy
Lorraine 
Tainton 

Robyn 
MacFadyen 

Jason Watts 

11 – 12 Peter Borthwick Kelvin Ivers 
Jenny 

Monteleone 
Ruth Black Marg McNamara John Harris 

12 – 1pm Graham Dicker Ken McNamara Ann Harbeck Anne Smith Marg McNamara Maxine Lamb 

1 – 2pm 

NOTES

For changes to rosters or to volunteer, call Lloyd Healey on 0458 299 466.

Help required at the end of the day with packing and cleaning!!!

Swap Rosters – Canteen and BBQs 
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GATE CONTROL 

Time 
Gate 1 

(Pedestrians 
only)

Gate 2 
(Disabled 
Parking)

Gate 3 Gate 4 Gate 5 
Gate 8 

(Pedestrians 
only)

6.00am 
- 

8.00am 

Alan Lavis 
Richard 

Simonsen 
Brian Boschetti 

John Dhosi 

James Bell 

Bill Holyman 

Glenn Braybon 
John Pettigrew 

Harold Battersby 
Roger Young 
Kelvin Ivers 

Trevor MacKenzie
Harry MacKenzie 

Steve Daldy 
Peter Daldy 

Trevor Dainton 

Hugh MacFadyen 
Graeme Sinclair 
Brendan Walsh 
Lynton Burkitt 
Leigh Johnston 

Denis Muto 
Michael Beggs 

Bill Winters 

Lindsay Braybon 
Ann Bell 

Denis Zanelli 
Ian Wright 

Neil Rutherford 
Bill Simpson 
Greg Agosta 
Jason Watts 

Ian Organ 
Rob Fletcher 

Jarrod Osborne 

8.00am 
- 

10.00am 

Stuart Brown 
Tony Alford 

Milton Hammond

Ken McNamara
Barry 

O’Connor 

Daryl Williams 
Trevor MacKenzie
Harry MacKenzie 

Steve Watts 

Barry Croke 
Ken Cuthbert 
Denis Meka 

Derrick Brown 
Tony Scott 

Greg Sutherland 
Chris Cunnew 

Rob Asquith 
Darren Grace 
Peter Byrne 
Denis Burr 

10.00am 
- 

Noon 

Tony Natalizio 
Phil Podbury 
Tom Brown 

David Vibert 
Bruce Dighton

John Pozzobon 
Trevor MacKenzie
Harry MacKenzie 

Ray Mullins 

-- 
Roger Secomb 
Barry Galvin 
Bill Winters 

Neil Rutherford 
Bill Simpson 

Neil Hammond 

Lindsay Black 
Adrian Berdini 
John Kilmartin 
Brett Johnstone 

Noon 
- 

2.30pm 

Allan Weeks 
David Morrison 

Ian Marsh 

Col Potter 
Russell Lamb 

Ross Smith 
Trevor MacKenzie
Harry MacKenzie 

Gordon Newton 
James Marks 
Greg Agosta 

Richie Priestley 
Alan Singleton 
Peter Harbeck 

George Bitcon 
Trevor Dainton 
Bob Bedford 

Swap Roster – Gates and Parking 

On Site 

Lloyd Healey 
( 0458-299 466 ) 

John Grieve 
Annette Braybon 

Site Office 
Kristine Healey 6am 

Robyn Nind 
Ann Bell 

Susan Ivers 
Gwyneth Trevaskis 

Motorbike & Trailer 

Glenn Braybon 
Lindsay Braybon 
Brian Boschetti 

James Bell (relief driver) 

Emergencies

Graeme Smith 

Changes shown shaded

Changes shown highlighted 
Changes shown highlighted

For changes to rosters or to volunteer call Lloyd on 0458 299 466. 

Help required at the end of the day with clean-up! 
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For 1917 SAXON 

Bonnet catches  - as per photo or similar                          
  approx. 95-100mm high.   Four needed. 

Luggage compartment locks                
  Similar to Ford T type 
  Two needed. 
  Contact Mick Newham 
 0400-119 814 
a_newham@bigpond.com

For 1938 DeSOTO - Internal door handle springs.        
  Either original or reproduction. 
  Any help appreciated. 
  Contact Peter  0428-207 203

For 1978 SUZUKI TS-185 motorcycle.  
  Manual, to buy or copy. 
  Contact Peter Borthwick  0429-110 774.

For NISSAN Navara - Key pad outer shell to suit          
  2010 Navara D22 4x4 diesel 
  Contact Rob Morcom   0428-252 838 

For 1956 FORD F100  - bench seat.      Contact Greg  0411-614 224. 

For Valiant 265 Hemi  - Valve rockers and studs.     Contact Ted  0408-522 548. 

For VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - Rear venetian blind for 1969 up large window model. Col  0438-952 421 

VOLKSWAGEN Beetle  - In need of restoration, but must be complete.    Contact Ron  0408-786 535 

Wanted
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Unknown parts 
- Acquired with Honda parts but not Honda.           
  Maybe English?   Contact Ian  0448-440 108 

Tyres - Ten  650x19         Six  700x18       Universal brand. 
  Never used, have been stored inside.      $110 each. 
  Some tubes and rim-liners available too. 
  Contact Taffy  0417-554 803 

1922 OVERLAND - disassembled but close to complete. 
  Has two engines and gear boxes. 

$5000 ono.     Contact Bruce Spencer  0407-326 191 

1999 YAMAHA motorcycle  - R6 model.    $6000. 
  Contact Don Brisbane  0409-947 473 

Just World Cars magazines - Most issues from #2 - #250.  Will separate. Price negotiable. 
  Contact Brendan Walsh  0418-103 739 

Jumper leads   Found in clubrooms carpark.  Contact Brian  0407-563 236 

For Sale

Found
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For 1950s MORRIS Minor   - engine in pieces. One cylinder is scored and would need a sleeve. 
  Contact Neville Hargrave  0411-832 615. 

For 1927 RUGBY  - Engine.    Contact Colin  0488-006 556.

FORD Zephyr Mk I sedan - Project. Complete but disassembled and currently mounted in rotisserie. 
  No rust.  Comes with a load of parts including three motors, three  
  gearboxes, body panels, etc.  Interior has been done.  $7,000.   
  Project is in Violet Town.   
  Reason for selling: “I don’t think I will live long enough to complete it!” 
  For further information, ring Geoff  0429-137 099.   

Wheels from unknown vehicle               
Two of, size 205/65R15 94H 
Call Steve  0438-216 857 for details. 

 1951 MORRIS Minor MM two-door
     Side-valve model.  
     Original condition. 
     On Club plates  CH 4450 
     $POA    

Contact Jock 03-5866 2223 

For Sale

Advertisements open to members and friends at no cost. Ads in for two months, unless sold earlier. Don't forget rego no and price.
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2022
AUG 11            ** Club meeting 

Guest speaker 

AUG 14  Cobram Swap Meet and Show’n’Shine – Showgrounds  
Details at www.cobramswapmeet.com

AUG 14  Rob Roy Vintage Hillclimb (Vintage Sports Car Club) 
Details at https://robroyhillclimb.com.au/upcoming.htm

aug 17          ** Club coffee run to Rushworth and Colbinabbin
See details on p.8. 

aug 20          ** Saturday Social Day – Peppermill Inn
See details on p.8. 

AUG 28          ** Federation Picnic – Marong 
See details on p.8. 

SEP 2 - 6 Wolseley Car Club State Rally – Hamilton   
www.wolseleycarclub.com/club-events/

SEP 8 - 11 Veteran Car Club “Four & More Rally” – Beechworth  
Contact David Boyd 0421-064 689 

sep 11 ** Shepparton Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Details at www.gvmvdc.com.au/GVMswp.html

sep 16 - 18  51st Annual Spring Rally – Wangaratta   
Entry form from Martin 0456-039 892, close 9 September

OCT 2  Euroa Show and Shine – Seven Creeks Park  
Details on p.9.

OCT 7 - 9  Motorclassica – Exhibition Building, Melbourne  
Details at https://www.motorclassica.com.au/

oct 15 - 22  RACV Alpine Trial Centenary        
Details at www.vintagedriversclub.com.au/racv-alpine-trial

oct 15 - 16 Edward River Rally – Deniliquin  
Enq – Val Maher 0409-903 787. Entries close 30 Sept 

oct 16 Merrigum Heritage Day 
Merrigum Museum, Waverley Ave – details next Journal 

oct 19          ** Club coffee run to Euroa Gardens
Details in future Journals. 

oct 22 Tongala Car and Bike Show 
Run by Tongala Cruisers Club Inc

oct 28-1NOV East Gippsland 50th Anniversary Rally - Bairnsdale 
See details on p.9.

oct 30  31st Rob Roy Historic and Classic Hillclimb 
Details at https://robroyhillclimb.com.au/upcoming.htm

NOV 12 - 13  Bendigo Swap Meet – Showgrounds  
Details at www.bendigoswap.com.au

nov 13 - 20  9th National R&S Valiant Reunion – Wodonga to Warragul 
Details at Shannons website under car clubs 

nov 25 - 27 ** GVMVDC 50th Anniversary Celebration – Kialla 
See details on p.6. 

nov 25 - 27  Geelong Revival and Speed Trials 
Details at https://geelongrevival.com.au

2023
APR 17 – 28   ** Mid-Murray Meander Rally 

See details on p.9.

2024
APR 24 - 29 Morris Registers 24th National Rally – Shepparton 

See details at www.moreg.org.au

‘22 M T W T F S S 

A 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

U 15 16 17 18 19 20 21

G 22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31 1 2 3 4 

S 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

E 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

P 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 1 2 

O 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

C 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

T 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31 1 2 3 4 5 6 

N 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

O 14 15 16 17 18 19 20

V 21 22 23 24 25 26 27

28 29 30 1 2 3 4 

D 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

E 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

C 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31 1 

‘23 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

J 9 10 11 12 13 14 15

A 16 17 18 19 20 21 22

N 23 24 25 26 27 28 29

30 31 1 2 3 4 5 

F 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

E 13 14 15 16 17 18 19

B 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 1 2 3 4 5 

M 6 7 8 9 10 11 12

A 13 14 15 16 17 18 19

R 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31 1 2 

A 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

P 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

R 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

M 8 9 10 11 12 13 14

A 15 16 17 18 19 20 21

Y 22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30 31 1 2 3 4 

J 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

U 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

N 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

J 10 11 12 13 14 15 16

U 17 18 19 20 21 22 23

L 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

31

**Designated Club Rally/Event

Driver’s Calendar
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 Engine reconditioning 
 Heavy duty machining 
 Cylinder block machining 
 Crankshaft / camshaft grinding 

16 CAMPBELL ST., SHEPPARTON 
Ph: (03) 5821 9016  or  (0488) 928 265 
Email:  shepparton@hmgem.com.au 

Web:     www.hmgem.com.au  
(formerly Delta Automotive) 

     BRAYBONS 
  AUTOMOTIVE 
      REPAIRS 

QUALIFIED “A” GRADE MECHANICS 

SERVICE AND REPAIRS 
TO ALL MAKES AND MODELS OF CARS 

TRUCKS AND TRACTORS 

38 NELSON ST 
NUMURKAH VIC. 3636. 

Lindsay 0477-087 997 
Glenn     0477-081 996

drives for 
industry 
pty. ltd. 

44 OLD DOOKIE RD, SHEPPARTON  VIC  3630

           PHONE: (03) 5822 2988
           FAX:                   (03) 5821 7139 
           EMAIL:            sales@dfi.com.au 
Specialising in . . . 
 INDUSTRIAL DRIVE DESIGNS & COMPONENT SUPPLY 

For After Hours Service Phone . . . 
Glen Wilson – 0408 802 638     Mick Dunne – 0409 956 434 

 “        “WE SERVICE YOUR INDUSTRY”          ”

• Pneumatics • Plastics • Conveyors • Belting 

• Bearings • Pulleys • Mech. Seals • Sprockets - 

• Seals • Belts • Speed 
Reducers • Chains 


